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 Principal’s Message 
  

We are now in mid-October, and the school has a positive buzz as classes are busy 
with a variety of learning and social activities. Teachers are busy getting to know the 
strengths and stretches of all their students. Students at all grade levels are engaged 
in a variety of assessments that help staff determine benchmarks for literacy and 
numeracy development. Friendships are developing and social skills, such as 
communication and collaboration, are being practiced.  
  
Many of our grade 6 and 7 students have signed up for senior leadership, under the 
direction of our teacher librarian, Ms. Richards. The students have interviewed for 
various roles within the school and are now actively supporting many aspects of our 
school community. Our leadership team is volunteering their time as library pages - 
delivering the technology carts, re-shelving library books and helping with other 
essential tasks. Other members of the team are kindergarten helpers, supporting our 
youngest students with end of day routines. And still other senior leaders are helping 
with setting up for assemblies and special activities, to ensure these events go off 
smoothly. Our older students are proving to be wonderful role models for our 
younger children. It is lovely to see them looking out for younger students on the 
playground and reinforcing our code of conduct by demonstrating safety, respect 
and responsibility. Their efforts help to foster a positive learning environment at EES.  
  
Emergency Preparedness & Drills  
Unforeseen emergencies can strike without warning, often leaving us with minimal 
time to react to a significant disruption in both our personal lives and our 
communities. Schools, being prominent gathering places, bear a unique 
responsibility when it comes to emergency preparedness. Ensuring the safety and 
well-being of our students and staff, as well as instilling confidence in parents as you 
entrust your child(ren) to our care. We have started practicing several scenarios with 
our students including fire, earthquake and lockdown drills so far.  
Below are the dates and times of our scheduled drills for this school year. Please 
reach out to your child(ren)’s teacher if you have any questions or concerns.  
 

 
 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shelter in Place is used when personal safety is considered to be in danger if anyone 
leaves the school. It is usually an environmental hazard or wildlife in the vicinity of the 
school.  

• Exterior windows and doors locked.  
• Free movement within the building.  
• Remain inside until advised that conditions are safe  

  
Lockout (also known as Hold and Secure) is used when it is necessary to secure a 
school because there is an emergency situation occurring outside the school. The 
exterior doors are locked and monitored to allow students and staff to enter but 
otherwise remain locked. Once inside, no one leaves the building.  

• Exterior windows and doors locked and monitored.  
• Students and staff may enter from outside.  
• Classes function as normal.  
• Remain inside until advised that conditions are safe  

  
Lockdown is used to prevent intruders from entering occupied areas of a building 
or when it is necessary to isolate students and staff from danger outside or within 
the building. Situations include active shooters or dangerous intruders. Staff and 
students are restricted in their movement.  

• Exterior windows and doors locked.  
• Everyone inside  
• All windows and doors locked.  
• Lights off and everybody out of sight and silent.  
• Ignore bells.  
• Remain inside until advised by authorities that conditions are safe  

  
 Inclement Weather and Clothing   
Although we have had sunny days, we know that soon the rainy weather will be upon 
us!  It is extremely important for students to have appropriate clothing and footwear 
for outdoor use, along with a pair of inside shoes to change into when inside the 
building.  These shoes are also used for gym use.  We expect students to wear warm 
coats (hoods are a good idea) and we recommend boots, hats, gloves, and 
umbrellas.  In general, students go outside to play during recess and lunch breaks, 
even if it is raining or snowing.  Each day, we assess the combination of weather, 
wind, and temperature to determine whether or not it is suitable for the students to 
play outside.  We recommend that students have a spare change of clothing kept at 
school in case of various emergencies.  We have a very limited supply of clothing 
available.  
  
Drop-off and Pick-up - Reminder 
 
Please note that school begins at 8:10am.  If you are dropping off your child prior 
to 8:10am, please use the Lower Parking Lot.  If you are dropping off after 8:10am, 
you may pull up to the front of the school.  Students who arrive after 8:15am must 
report to the office before going to their classroom. We are noticing a number of 
cars coming in and out of the top lot, and it is becoming unsafe for pedestrians.  
 
Please make sure your child’s teacher is aware of your child’s after school schedule.  
We need to know if your child is getting picked up (and by who) or taking the bus. 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Information Forms 

Over the past weeks we sent out some very important forms to fill out.  These are 
annually updated and are required in order to keep our records current.  The 
package includes a sheet called “Student Verification Form” (white form) and a 
sheet called “Student Health and Emergency Information” (green form).  Even if 
there are no changes to your child’s information, we still need you to sign those 
forms and return to the school as soon as possible. 

Wheelie Shoes 

We would like to remind families that wheelie shoes are not 
permitted at school. We ask students to leave these at home, for their 
safety and the safety of others. 

 

EES Library News 

Student Vote October 18:  Our new Student Council is made up of Grade 7 
students who are running several events in our school this year.  They 
are advocates for students in our school, lend their voice to a monthly column 
in the newsletter and run school-wide events such as Student Vote which is 
taking place on October 18th.  Some Grade 4-7 classes are learning about 
democracy and how our provincial political system works. Students in these 
classes will have the chance to cast their vote for candidates from the three 
parties running in the Mid Island - Pacific Rim riding.  Check out News from 
Your Student Council!  

Litter Hurts!  Our Library Inquiry this month is an examination of litter found 
in our forests. Students looked at items and brainstormed ways that the litter 
can hurt animals. Students worked with the buddy classes and had some great 
analysis of the Litter Hurts questions :)   Next month, we'll be doing a Trick or 
Trash activity to clean up our school grounds, watch for info!  

In our Library:  We have our Halloween books out until the end of the 
month!  Check them out while they're here!  Please return your library books, 
there are students waiting to read them!  

Scarington 4 October 31:  This year, our Halloween event returns with the 
help of PAC, Student Council, students and staff! Thank you to all of our 
families who are donating HALLOWEEN CANDY for our student treat bags. 
We're also hoping to borrow some large Halloween decorations to put in 
our gym. They can be brought to EES on Tues after school and picked up 
after Scarington on Thurs Oct 31 at 2:15 (after the busses leave) from the 
gym entrance. Thanks for supporting this fun event!   

Ms. Richards and Mrs. Cook 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News From the 

EES Student Council 

Written By:  Lily G. 

 

In Errington Elementary School there is going to be a Student Vote on 

October 18. Grade 4 to 7 students are going to have the right to vote 

and see a little bit of adulthood and how you can vote. It is going to be 

in Room 12. The student vote was made so the students in schools could 

have a vote to help and learn about the political system in B.C. 

                                  

source: https://studentvote.ca/bc/classroom-resources/ 

https://civix.ca/our-story/ information from here 

 

 

 

 

 

https://civix.ca/our-story/


   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Youth 
Remembrance 

Contests 
 

For further 
information and 

entry forms for this 
contest, please 
click on the link 

below: 
 

https://www.remembr
ancecontests.ca/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.remembrancecontests.ca/
https://www.remembrancecontests.ca/


   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Oscar the support dog at Errington Elementary 

On Wednesday mornings, a familiar furry face will be back at EES!  

For those of you who haven’t met Oscar, he is a golden lab who was supported 
through the BC & Alberta Guide Dogs with Barb McLaughlin, a retired EES Wildcat.  

He is a working dog who is here to offer support and companionship to our 
students, although not attached to any student in particular. On Wednesdays, you 

will find Oscar at morning supervision down at the student drop off area (with 
Rose), in Room 14 with the class or out offering our students a break / "reset" and 
also outside at little recess time and part of lunch recess (with a designated EA). 

 
Please share with students who ask, that Oscar has a job when he is at our school 
and to ask his handler before petting. Oscar is working on "leave it" for food and 

garbage items left on the ground, so will generally be with an adult to help support 
this. It's an excellent encouragement for students to pick up their garbage and not 

leave food around. 
 

 

                                         

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parksville Volunteer Fire Department – Open House – October 27th 

Parksville Volunteer Fire Department members will host their annual open house on 
Sunday, October 27 from 10 am to 2 pm at the Parksville Fire Hall, 160 Jensen 
Avenue West. Residents are invited to learn about fire safety including home fire 
sprinklers, smoke alarms and home escape plans. There will be educational displays 
and activities where you will learn how to use a fire extinguisher, how to perform CPR, 
try hose and target practice, bunker gear challenge for kids, and so much more.  

MORE INFO: Contact Parksville Fire Rescue at 250 248-3242 for info about Parksville 
activities. For more general information about fire prevention week and fire 
prevention in general, visit nfpa.org/fpw, sparky.org and parksvillefirerescue.ca. 

 

 

             

 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__thg87qabb.cc.rs6.net_tn.jsp-3Ff-3D001XiP710dhQNhPF3hNbkENzWq7UKF-5FGAETglXDb1MJIrnz7Wib2rnBiqGL9njlfBbK3gcKrfyW059zyUZVv0esGn9la8hfQmzSRDSGWb7KRc61bPU1BaFde2vuDW0NJB811YX5-5FYAQcsrf8vEra-2Dq-2D9g-3D-3D-26c-3DqJdv3RLxKa6P5TP00fF0OCSD0tXo2jMSkd1RneIUwvrj7tEOZ-5F4AyA-3D-3D-26ch-3DIZY1d92B373HO7bsMMf6zcN-5FlT4tICVo-2D6LVL0Z929KU-5F26Fesa69g-3D-3D&d=DwMFaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=G1-lljBVqAZXLaXCNRpWsyWccPNuVassVBfDTyL2i4I&m=IOPKCWqdttRnbWoLP7tP2NZf3UVmnAMd5s_m2ED7arF1CtZw86qmf09UkqNrTh1i&s=puAKk4UyIiEQGJxLU1r2qmUzt1bIK1VY5EmsSlZZPvU&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__thg87qabb.cc.rs6.net_tn.jsp-3Ff-3D001XiP710dhQNhPF3hNbkENzWq7UKF-5FGAETglXDb1MJIrnz7Wib2rnBiqGL9njlfBbKhoLGtiqpYS-5FGHJrXbt0rZ1xv0hIfOzkjRlsXtvJaMHe-5F-2DAqQ9RjpmPmwp8XyUUIyDBi44Ku7E-5FvPsQs3JwZ-5FOQ-3D-3D-26c-3DqJdv3RLxKa6P5TP00fF0OCSD0tXo2jMSkd1RneIUwvrj7tEOZ-5F4AyA-3D-3D-26ch-3DIZY1d92B373HO7bsMMf6zcN-5FlT4tICVo-2D6LVL0Z929KU-5F26Fesa69g-3D-3D&d=DwMFaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=G1-lljBVqAZXLaXCNRpWsyWccPNuVassVBfDTyL2i4I&m=IOPKCWqdttRnbWoLP7tP2NZf3UVmnAMd5s_m2ED7arF1CtZw86qmf09UkqNrTh1i&s=R1AUcY4eLTJA3o7maNdTpnxLc_IsbcGoMrJGDmnq_y0&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__thg87qabb.cc.rs6.net_tn.jsp-3Ff-3D001XiP710dhQNhPF3hNbkENzWq7UKF-5FGAETglXDb1MJIrnz7Wib2rnBikBFWtiMN2Lja9-5F7iMwSXxW-2DzT09sy7-2D4CXp5hyavt-5FpGMBECSW3KvPh9YPd9W-2DCyEbbFlM8U1KLM59doiP8pBZ-2DvS25z6JZmCnic2JYP1vxLkGkTU-2DkHuY-3D-26c-3DqJdv3RLxKa6P5TP00fF0OCSD0tXo2jMSkd1RneIUwvrj7tEOZ-5F4AyA-3D-3D-26ch-3DIZY1d92B373HO7bsMMf6zcN-5FlT4tICVo-2D6LVL0Z929KU-5F26Fesa69g-3D-3D&d=DwMFaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=G1-lljBVqAZXLaXCNRpWsyWccPNuVassVBfDTyL2i4I&m=IOPKCWqdttRnbWoLP7tP2NZf3UVmnAMd5s_m2ED7arF1CtZw86qmf09UkqNrTh1i&s=u9ORHSop5rbjwpCVkKS4drkWfiP1PIcNkGh-ciWxfHA&e=


   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

        

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scarington is back at EES for Halloween!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

                           



   

 

   

 

             

 

 

  



   

 

   

 

 

Daily Lunch available @ EES  

Our daily lunch program is underway and we are grateful to be able to 

provide meals at school for students.  

 

Our dedicated PAC continues to offer Hot Lunch on specific Fridays. Ordering 

for both programs will be done through Munch-a-Lunch, however, it will be 

through separate accounts. 

   

**Please note that the ability to order lunches is: 8 days prior for PAC lunches 
and the Wednesday prior to the date of the lunch for the EES Lunch Program.  
 

EES Lunch Program 
(daily lunch) 

EES PAC Hot Lunches 
(select Fridays only) 

Errington School Meals 
If you already have a PAC account 

use: 
ADD Errington School 

PAC Hot Lunches 

 

 

 

Community Programs & Events 

We get numerous advertisements for community programs and opportunities 

to include in newsletters.  Please click on the link below to view the 

events/programs offered within the community – access is via the Qualicum 

School District Community Page: 

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/  

 

Information for Families: 
Family Accident Reimbursement Plan – Voluntary Insurance 
https://specialmarkets.ia.ca/aonbc/home 

Public Meetings of the Board of Education 
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Board/BoardMeetingAgendasMinutes/Pages/Board-

Meetings.aspx#/= 

 

 KEY DATES 

OCTOBER 

25 - Pro-D Day (No school) 

 

NOVEMBER 

1 -Pro-D Day (No School) 

6 - Photo Retake Day 

11-Remembrance Day – Statutory 

Holiday (No School) 

12 - Conferencing Adjustment Day 

(No School) 

29 - District-Wide Planning Day (No 

School) 

 

DECEMBER 

20 - Last day of school before 

Winter Break 

 

 JANUARY 

6 - School Reopens after Winter 

Break 

 

 

 

 

 

https://munchalunch.com/schools/erringtonschool/
https://munchalunch.com/schools/erringtonschool/
https://munchalunch.com/addaccount
https://munchalunch.com/schools/Errington/
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/
https://specialmarkets.ia.ca/aonbc/home
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Board/BoardMeetingAgendasMinutes/Pages/Board-Meetings.aspx#/
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Board/BoardMeetingAgendasMinutes/Pages/Board-Meetings.aspx#/

